CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO



Dennis J. Herrera City Attorney

John St. Croix Executive Director San Francisco Ethics Commission 30 Van Ness Avenue San Francisco, CA 94102

Re: Formal advice to Zachary Nathan

Dear Mr. St. Croix:

This Office is in receipt of your formal advice to Zachary Nathan regarding the application of Campaign and Governmental Conduct Code section 3.234. This Office concurs with the Ethics Commission's conclusion in that advice letter. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about this matter.

Jon Givner Deputy City Attorney

OFFICE OF THE CITY ATTORNEY

DIRECT DIAL: (415) 554-4694 E-MAIL: jon.givner@sfgov.org

March 22, 2010

THE STATE OF THE S

.

Very truly yours,

DENNIS J. HERRERA City Attorney

Jon Givner

Deputy City Attorney

CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO OF

OFFICE OF THE DISTRICT ATTORNEY



KAMALA D. HARRIS District Attorney

MARC D. KATZ Assistant District Attorney

DIRECT DIAL: (415) 551-9578
E-MAIL: marc.katz@sfgov.org

Via Facsimile And U.S. Mail

March 12, 2010

John St. Croix Executive Director Ethics Commission 25 Van Ness Avenue, Suite 220 San Francisco, CA 94102-6053 FAX: (415)252-3112 TO MAR 17 PH 2: 23

ETHICS COMMISSION

Re: Formal Opinion Dated March 9, 2009 To Zachary Nathan

Dear Mr. St. Croix:

In accordance with the process set forth in San Francisco Charter Section C3.699-12, the District Attorney's Office has reviewed your March 9, 2010 formal opinion letter to Zachary Nathan concerning the applicability of C&GC section 3.234(a) to Mr. Nathan's possible communications with DBI. The District Attorney concurs with your opinion letter.

Very truly yours,

KAMALA D. HARRIS DISTRICT ATTORNEY

By:

Marc D. Katz

Assistant District Attorney